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SHAFTESBURY TOWN COUNCIL 

 

Full Council 
 
Minutes of the Council held in the Council Chamber, High Street, Shaftesbury Dorset SP7 
8LY on Tuesday 6th September 2016, commencing at 7.00pm. 
 

Members Present: 

Councillor R Tippins (Chair) Councillor Francis (Vice-Chair) 
Councillor Brown Councillor Lewer 
Councillor Proctor Councillor Taylor 
Councillor K Tippins  

Officers Present: 

Claire Commons, Interim Deputy Town Clerk 

In attendance: 

Seven members of the public 
 

MINUTES 
Public Participation 
Members of the public were invited to make representations to the Council on any matters 
relating to the work of the Council or to raise any issues of concern.  The following matters 
were raised: 
 

 Communication. Concern expressed at the quality of minutes in relation to public 
consultation and lack of information provided on the website.   

 Non-council meetings. Concern that meetings taken place with no formal minutes 
produced. 

 Councillor behaviour. Concern of inappropriate use of position of councillor at the 
Gillingham and Shaftesbury Show for personal means. 

 Declarations of Interest. Concern that a member had not fully declared their business 
interests. 

 Public Meeting regarding healthcare in Shaftesbury. It was confirmed that a second 
meeting would be held on 3rd October  

FC48 Apologies 

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors Austin, Perkins and Todd, 
It was noted that Councillors Hall and Jackson were absent. 
 
 

FC49 Declarations of Interest and Dispensations 
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No declarations of interest or requests for dispensation had been received.  All 
members were invited to declare any interests throughout the meeting if the need 
arose. 

FC50 Minutes 

It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Meeting of the Council 
held on 23rd and 28th June 2016.  The minutes were duly signed.   

FC51 Reports 

1. The Mayor formally received the gift of a plate commemorating the 95th birthday of 
HRH Prince Philip from Mr W Sherriff. The Mayor then presented Mr Sherriff with 
a framed print in recognition of his work relating to the Rifles Monument. 

The Mayor reported that the primary matter to report on would be the public 
meeting relating to healthcare and this would be addressed later in the agenda. 
The Deputy Mayor reported from the Gillingham and Shaftesbury Show and the 
exhibits she judged being excellent work and a well-attended show. 

2. County Councillor Jeffery’s was unable to attend the meeting but had advised that 
there was nothing of note to report.  

District Councillor Francis reported that there would be a special Council meeting 
at North Dorset on 9th September 2016 to discuss the reorganisation in relation to 
combined authorities. 

3. It was reported that the chairman of the Shaftesbury and District Task Force had 
resigned from the organisation. It was confirmed that they would not be receiving 
funding for the following financial year.  

4. Councillor Lewer reported from a meeting with stakeholders relating to lighting in 
St James Street and Gold Hill, reporting that a new design for a wall mounted light 
had been proposed and appeared so far to be acceptable. 

FC52 Public Meeting 

It was reported that the public meeting held the previous evening was 
unprecedented in Shaftesbury for the turnout and a very informative presentation 
by the Clinical Commissioning Group. It was confirmed that there would be a 
second public meeting on 3rd October 2016 to allow those who were not able to 
attend the first meeting to take part and also to allow those who were at the first 
meeting to digest the information and ask further questions if desired. 

FC53 Payments 

Report 0916FC06 and an updated Appendix B to the report was received.  It was 
RESOLVED to approve the payments totalling £102,513.22 from the Town 
Council’s Current account as detailed in Appendix A of these minutes.   

FC54 Reports from Committees 

1. The Planning and Highways Committee reported that it would be considering 
whether to recommend to Council the commission of a safety audit for 
Christy’s Lane. 
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2. The Recreation, Open Spaces and Environment Committee reported that the 
Open Spaces group were drafting plans in relation to Castle Hill and Bury 
Litton as sites currently on the At Risk register with Heritage England. It also 
reported on the problem of litter in the parks and consideration for employing 
someone to litter-pick. 

3. There were no matters to report from the General Management Committee. 

4. The Human Resources Committee reported that they were looking at Risk 
Assessment and lone working policies. 

FC55 Heavy Duty Bin-liner Purchase 

Officer report 0916FC08 was received.  It was RESOLVED to purchase1 pallet of 
heavy duty bin liners from the Council’s existing supplier. (Financial Implication 
£874. General Grounds – Refuse Collection). 

FC56 Risk Assessment 

Officer report 0916FC09 was received and considered, it was RESOLVED to 
adopt the Risk Assessment with the following amendments; 

Direct Costs and overhead expenses – Stock – reduce from High to Medium 

Staff – Loss of key personnel (Clerk) – increase from Medium to High 

Members interests – Conflict of interest – increase from Medium to High 

It was AGREED to seek further guidance from the Internal Auditor in relation to 
how to assess risk effectively and address areas identified as High or Medium 
risk. 

FC57 North Dorset Local Plan Review 

Officer report 0916FC10 was received and RESOLVED to submit a response to 
the District Council that there were no areas of concern within the North Dorset 
District Council’s Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report. 

FC58 “Opt-In” to paper copies 

Officer report 0916FC11 was received and it was RESOLVED to issue documents 
to members via electronic means and provide paper copies only to those 
members “Opting In” to paper copies. Each member to advise the office of their 
preference. 

FC59 S.106 Schedule 

Officer report 0916FC12 was received and it was RESOLVED to provide a 
quarterly report to members showing the District and County Council’s s.106 
collections and allocations. 

FC60 Town Hall 

Officer report 0916FC13 was received.  It was RESOLVED to delegate up to 
£20,000 for emergency Town Hall repairs. It was identified that additional 
quotations would be sought although Financial Regulations provided for 
emergency works to be commissioned excepting the regulations set out in FR11. 
(Financial Implication £20,000 – Town Hall Maintenance) 
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FC61 Officer Report 

Officer report 0916FC14 was received and noted. 

FC62 Future Meetings of the Council 

Officer report 0916FC15 was received and noted. It was confirmed that the 
meeting would include a presentation by the Cockrams Community Project as a 
specific agenda item. 

8.50pm Councillor Proctor left the meeting. 

FC63 Confidential Session 

It was RESOLVED that, in accordance with section 2 of the Public Bodies 
(Admission to Meetings)Act 1960, the public be excluded during the discussion of 
the matters referred to in item 64 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely 
disclosure of confidential information, (as defined in the respective paragraph of 
Part 1 of Schedule 12a of Section 100a(4) of the Local Government Act 1972), 
and the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest 
in disclosing the information.  

8.50pm Councillor Proctor left the meeting. 

FC64 Staffing Matters  

Officer report 0916FC17 was received. The Interim Deputy Town Clerk’s 
remuneration was RESOLVED and backdated to 16th June 2016 to the day of the 
appointment of the new Town Clerk. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9:25pm 

 

 

 

Signed    Date   
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Appendix A 
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